

# MUSCATINE POLICE DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM

TO:

Gregg Mandsager, City Administrator

FROM:

**Brett Talkington, Chief of Police** 

SUBJECT:

City Council Agenda Item for Tahoe Purchase

**DATE:** 

**July 12, 2018** 

# **INTRODUCTION:**

The Police Department sent out bids to vendors throughout Iowa for Five (5) Police Tahoe Patrol Vehicles. On July 10, 2018, bids were opened. Two (2) bids were received.

### **BACKGROUND:**

The Police Department replaces at least Five (5) Police Tahoe Patrol Vehicles every other year. The Police Department has \$238,600.00 budgeted for the purchase of Police vehicles including, switchover costs.

# **RECOMMENDATION/RATIONALE:**

The Police Department requests City Council to approve a PO for \$176,242.00 to Krieger's for the purchase of five (5) Police Tahoe Patrol Vehicles. Krieger's bid is within the 2% local match (.79%). Krieger's bid is \$35,248.40 per Tahoe. The total cost for the Tahoes will be \$176,242.00 not including the changeover costs.

### Bids received:

- 1. Kriegers of Muscatine bid \$35,248.40 per Tahoe with a total of \$176.242.00.
- 2. Karl Chevrolet of Ankeny bid \$34,971.40 per Tahoe with a total of \$174,857.00